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Biosecurity Reference Group: meeting summary
Meeting 2, Monday 16 SEPTEMBER 2024

The Biosecurity Reference Group (BRG) met on Monday 16 September 2024 in person at Agriculture Victoria’s Attwood Centre for their second meeting


Beth Jones, the new Chief Executive of Agriculture Victoria, attended the welcome portion of the meeting to introduce herself to the BRG members and thank them for their interest and commitment to strengthening Victoria’s biosecurity system. 

Members were provided with an overview of current biosecurity risks and challenges in Victoria.

The BRG discussed the recent emergency response to the Avian Influenza (AI) outbreak in western Victoria, with details of the preparedness activities in place and in development for a H5N1 AI incident. 

Other items discussed included animal, plant and horse traceability, red imported fire ant, the annual Biosecurity Roundtable and an overview of Agriculture Victoria’s AgTech program. 
Members received an update from Holly Cate on aquaculture biosecurity issues and overview of biosecurity practices and procedures in place to protect Mainstream Aquaculture from pests and disease.
Biosecurity Strategy development

Due to the organisation-wide effort involved in the AI response, there have been unexpected delays to starting work on the Biosecurity Strategy Implementation Plan and Monitoring and Evaluation Framework. Revised timelines to be advised. 

The next meeting of the Biosecurity Reference Group will be held in 2025. A date is to be advised.
In prepartion for the Biosecurity Roundtable on 20 November 2024, BRG members were also invited to an optional co-design session with Agricultrue Victoria on 25 September 2024.
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